


Appeal Rights 
 
In the event that you are not happy with this decision, you can seek an internal review by 
writing to the FOI Unit, George's Court, George's Lane, Smithfield, Dublin 7, or by e-mail to 
foi@hiqa.ie. This appeal will involve a complete reconsideration of the matter by a more 
senior member of the staff of this body. 
 
Please note that a fee of €30 (or €10 if you are a medical card holder), applies to internal 
reviews. Please contact the FOI Unit for payment details.   
 
You should make your appeal within 4 weeks (20 working days) from the date of this letter, 
where a day is defined as a working day excluding, the weekend and public holidays; 
however, the making of a late appeal may be permitted in appropriate circumstances.  
 
Please note this Authority will publish a log of all non-personal Freedom of Information 
Requests received in 2020 on its website. If you have any queries regarding this 
correspondence you can contact the Freedom of Information office at 01 814 7486. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
_____________________ 
Geraldine Ryan 
Regional Manager   




